## NORTH HUNTERDON HIGH SCHOOL

**Dr. Gregory Cottrell**Principal

Mrs. Carol Skidmore

Assistant Principal

**Mr. Timothy Flynn**Assistant Principal



Mr. Robert Pellechio Assistant Principal

Ms. Yulee Kim
Assistant Principal

Mr. John Deutsch Assistant Principal

October, 2018

Dear Parent or Guardian:

The transition process for your 8<sup>th</sup> grade student will begin soon. To facilitate a smooth transition for your son or daughter to North Hunterdon High School, a calendar of 8<sup>th</sup> grade scheduling activities has been planned. Please review the activities below and mark your calendars with these important dates.

January 15, 2019 - 8<sup>th</sup> grade Evening Orientation Program, for all our sending school parents will begin at 6:30 p.m. in the Theater. Presentations will include an overview of high school life by administrative staff, in addition to information on the scheduling process. Teachers from the various departments will be available in locations around the building to answer questions afterward. Please check the website for updates: <a href="https://www.nhvweb.net/nhhs">www.nhvweb.net/nhhs</a>.

January 1, 2019 - Scheduling materials including curriculum guides and scheduling contracts will be available for distribution.

January 15-16, 2019 - Sending schools will be transporting students to North Hunterdon for a half day orientation program on the day that was designated for their school: January 15 (Bethlehem Township, Clinton Public, Union Township, Franklin Township, non-public schools), January 16 (Clinton Township)

**February 1-15, 2019** - North counselors will be available at North for optional appointments with students and their parents. If you would like to meet with a North counselor, please contact the Counseling Office at 713-4130 after winter break. There will be a limited number of slots, so please schedule early if you would like to take advantage of this opportunity to meet to discuss your child's course requests for next year.

January 15, 2019 - The last day for receipt of scheduling contracts at the North Guidance Office. Submitting course requests after this date may jeopardize the student's chances of obtaining his/her desired courses.

March, 2019 – Course requests will be posted in Aspen for review. All errors must be reported to Guidance by the end of April.